PLYMOUTH TOWN BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 8, 2021

6:30PM

PRESENT: Supervisor Grace Nucero-Alger

Councilman Daniel Meyer

Councilman Jerry Kreiner

Councilman Frank Williams

Councilman Garry James

Highway Superintendent Rodney Oakley

Supervisor Alger brought the meeting to order and led in the Pledge to the Flag. She asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the last meeting. There were none. Mr. Kreiner made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr. Williams seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was carried with five yeses and no nos.

DOG CONTROL OFFICER'S REPORT: Brian Franklin reported that he was called to attend to a dog running loose on Route 23. He also has been doing a few dog license checks. He investigated a complaint involving a couple of German Shepard's. He found nothing that concerned him.

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER'S REPORT: Steve Fox was not present at the meeting.

HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT'S REPORT: Rodney Oakley reported the following:

- Submitted the 2021 Highway Equipment List
- Plow truck tipped over resulting in minor damage and no injuries.
- Truck #6 has a broken head plow. Estimate for a new head plow was \$10,810.00.
- Truck #3 has a rotted wing tower. Will take it to Steel Sales for repair. He
 estimates the cost at \$3,000.00.

- Salt shed was covered by insurance. Check has been received.
- Read a letter from the DOT concerning CHIPS money pay- out plans for this year.
- NYS Bridge Funding available. A big culvert project would qualify, such as the culvert on Hoag-Childs Road. Mr. Oakley will work on getting some funding for it.
- Mr. Oakley talked to an engineer about a head wall for the creek along Rt.
 23 near Old Rt. 23. Mr. Kreiner suggested that Mr. Oakley talk to Shawn
 Frye to see if he can help with this project.
- \$500.00 was returned to the Town for the core from the pickup.
- Mr. Oakley heard a complaint about needing a speed limit for the Plymouth Reservoir area. He informed the complainant about the process that it takes to get a speed limit changed.
- Mr. Oakley said that an employee of Mrs. Peck's, on old route 16, told Mr.
 Oakley that they didn't want the snow plows to turn around on their
 property. Mr. Oakley suggested that the road should be reopened, then
 they wouldn't have to turn around. Mr. Kreiner suggested that Mr. Oakley
 talk directly to Mrs. Peck.
- Mr. Oakley created a Town of Plymouth Facebook page where he posts weather and construction alerts.
- Mr. Oakley reported that he had cleaned snow out from the dry hydrant on Rt. 16 with the loader.

Discussion was had about buying a new plow or having it welded. The Board asked Mr. Oakley to call Tenco and inquire about a used one. They also asked him to check with Tim Hubbard about welding the broken parts. Mrs. Alger asked Mr. Oakley to e-mail the Board with what he finds out.

LETTERS AND COMMUNICATIONS: Mrs. Alger informed the Board of several checks that the Town had received from FEMA, a sales tax check from the

County and NYMR Insurance. She had also given the Fire Department their budget check.

Mrs. Alger reminded the Board that there was a vacancy on the Board of Assessment that had to be filled soon. She asked everyone to help look for a person. Another personnel vacancy will be coming up this year. People are needed to run for Town Justice. Mrs. Alger will find out if it is allowable to advertise for someone to run for Justice.

NYS Ag and Markets sent in a report on their audit of the Dog Control Officers procedures. They found everything satisfactory.

Mrs. Alger reported on the activity at the Public Health Department. Vaccines are being given at a slow pace.

Mr. Williams made a motion to adopt resolution 2-5-2021 Amendment of Local Law 1 of 2020. Mr. Meyer seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the resolution was passed with five yeses and no nos.

Mr. Meyer made a motion to adopt resolution 2-4-2021 Regarding SEQR Full Environmental Assessment Form (FEAF) part 3 relating to REQUEST For Special Use Permit to build Cell Tower. Mr. Kreiner seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the resolution was passed with five yeses and no nos.

Mr. Kreiner made a motion to adopt resolution 2-3-2021 Annual Re-Appointment of Steve Fox as Code Enforcement Officer. Mr. Williams seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the resolution was passed with five yeses and no nos.

Mr. Kreiner made a motion to adopt resolution 2-2-2021 Annual Re-Appointment of Brian Franklin to Dog Control Officer. Mr. Williams seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the resolution was passed with five yeses and no nos.

Mr. Williams made a motion to adopt resolution 2-1-2021 Re-Appointment of Linda Powell-Owens to Town Youth Program Leader. Mr. Kreiner seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the resolution was passed with five yeses and no nos.

BOARD CONCERNS: There were none.

The Public Hearing Meeting will be held on February 22, 2021 at 6:30pm. The next Town Board Meeting will be held on March 8, 2021 at 6:30pm.

The Board reviewed and signed the bills. Mr. Williams made a motion to pay the bills. Mr. Meyer seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was passed with five yeses and no nos.

Mr. Kreiner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Williams seconded the motion. The Board was polled and the motion was passed with five yeses and no nos. The meeting was adjourned at 8:10pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Virginia E. Brown

Virginia E. Brown

Plymouth Town Clerk

February 16, 2021